LCYC Board Of Governors Meeting

7/16/17
Draft

Attending: Joss Besse (Commodore), Bill Bresee (Stewards & Vice Commodore), Gerry Davis (Regatta & Rear Commodore), Kevin Hawko (Junior Sailing Programs), Jean Sievert (Treasurer), Bob Finn (Harbormaster), Ann Clark (Social), Jeff Bourdeau (Boats),  Lynnea Rosner (Cruising/Boating), Mike Clapp (House), Scott Bowen (Secretary & Membership), Bob Schumacher (Docks & Finance), Marc Gamble (Communications), John Dupee (acting Grounds).
Absent: 
1.0  Call to Order:  Joss Besse called the meeting to order at 6:10 pm 
2.0  Approve Minutes:  BOG Meeting Minutes from 6/12/17.  Motion to approve by Jean Sievert, Second by Mike Clapp.  Action = Approved
3.0  Treasurer’s Report: (Jean Sievert) 


3.1  -     Not many changes over the past month.  Tax return due by November 15, 2017.  Conversation  was had with the book-keeper, regarding payroll.  There is a product which will streamline the process, and Jean plans, with the aid of the book-keeper, to present this product this fall to the BOG.  Jean will be handing out monthly summaries of each BOG member’s financials for review by that BOG, as a means of ensuring accuracy and avoiding  problems, and helping to
Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report by Ann Clark, second by Gerry Davis  Action =  approved.  

4.0   Membership Report: (Scott Bowen)


4.1 – No new membership applications
5.0 Action Items: 

5.1 – Creation of Bylaw committee charged with reviewing by-laws and recommending corrections/changes, particularly in regards to the types of memberships at LCYC, and the process of becoming a member.  Members of the committee are:  Scott Bowen, Bill Bresee, Chis Leopold, Doug Merrill. 
5.2 – Request to add $200 to Social budget for preschool group (Ann) - $50/meeting for food.  First by Lynnea Rosner.  Second by Jean Sievert.  Action = Approved
6.0 Discussion Items: 

6.1— Opti’s (grounds) – John Dupee presented– In the past, deceased members John and Mary Rathbone donated $ for 2 optis.  The two boats had their names placed on them with decals.  The decals have come off of the optis over the years.  John, and other members whom he has discussed this with, would like to put their names back on.  Kevin Hawko volunteered to make this happen.  “Don” on one boat with a decal/placard, and “Mary” on another with the same type of decal/placard.
6.2 – Volunteerism – There has been difficulty in getting volunteer help, particularly for Social Committee.  Bill Bresee made the point that it is not an issue of “volunteerism” but rather it is part of the commitment, or non-financial “dues”, which we all have and agreed to when becoming members of LCYC.  “It is a matter of management”.   Jeff Bourdeau suggested sending out an email after workdays saying “Thanks to (list of all participating workday members)” and “To all members not at workday, please contact (“whomever”) in order to find out what projects or services you can render in order to fulfill your workday obligation at LCYC.”  Gerry Davis made the point that at some point members will need to be told that “It is your obligation to fulfill your duties to LCYC”.  Joss resolved to set up some form of spreadsheet that will aid people to sign up for social events.  

6.2 – Binnacle articles, and putting LCYC Log on website (Marc Gamble) 

6.3 – De-brief events from past month – safety check (larger turnout than in the past, perhaps 6-7 boats per Marc Gamble); parent/child sail along (cancelled the first one due to pouring rain, second one coming up on August 3 per Kevin Hawko); boat show/tag sale (tag salemade $83.00, uncooperative weather, poor attendance, plan to communicate better last year per Kevin Hawko)  (Boat show was well attended and well organized.  Kudos to Suzanne Johnson.  Lynnea Rosner shared sentiment that expectation for food to be supplied by the people showing their boats was “over the top” and should be less burdensome for those people showing their boats in the future); family day (wonderful event, good turnout); speaker series (60-70 people, very well done)
6.4 – Upcoming events – Peter Collins memorial service Tuesday July 18, 4:00 pm; Champ Chase (Kevin Hawko states that Champ Chase will be well attended and all is running well); parent/child sail along (August 3); Ladies Cup preparations (Gerry Davis reports that trophy’s are being prepared for engraving, race committee is scheduled.  Ann Clark reports that Susan MacDonald is hosting the breakfast, volunteers are needed for the afternoon); speaker series (Dave Powlison is managing)

6.5 – Request by Chris Leopold to utilize the club facilities for a gathering of 25 people for the evening of Friday July 22, or perhaps Saturday July 23.  This is against the rules of the club, but Chris Leopold feels that this will not stress or inconvenience the club significantly.  Champ Chase is taking place Friday, but will be over by 2-3 pm.  Don Swain is having a wedding ceremony for one hour at the Sharpey Building on Saturday afternoon.
Motion made by Bob Schumacher to approve Chris Leopold’s request for a party of 25 people on Friday, Marc Gamble seconds the motion.  Action = Approved
  Note – this request has brought up discussion and made clear the necessity for the BOG to work out the details of party requests and approval, and the rules for parties.  Also discussion regarding alcohol policies/insurance needs for events.
7.0_Committee Reports: 

7.1 Boats 

7.2 Communications – need to schedule emails better, as only one email can be sent per day.
7.3 Cruising - 
7.4 Docks - 
7.5 Finance - 
7.6 Grounds – Blue Stone will be delivered next week for patios/pads for the grills for Chris Von Trapp to set them up
7.7 Harbor – 
7.8 House - water heater fixed at minimal cost, front door was broken, Dave Powlison request consideration for a complete cover for the Cupola at the top of the club house in order to A. darken the inside of the clubhouse for presentations, and B. protect the clubhouse over the winter.
7.9 Membership – Nothing
7.10 Regatta - PHRF committee decided not to offer PHRF ratings on catamarans or trimaran’s.  This is a lakewide decision.   If someone with a multihull boat desires to race, they are welcome to, but they won’t be able to be scored.  
7 boats have paid $150.00 for regatta fees.
7.11 Junior Sailing 

7.12 Social 
7.13 Stewards - 
8.0 Other Business 

Attachments 

1. Minutes 

2. Bylaw committee proposal 

9.0  Adjourn at 8:22 PM  (Motion to approve by Kevin Hawko, Second  by Jean Siever_.  Action = Approved)
